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Dear Allan Blutstein,
 
Please find the attached correspondence related to your public records request.
 
Thank you,
 
Jessica Mishaan | Paralegal
Office of the Attorney General | General Counsel and Administrative Law Division
109 State Street  Montpelier, VT 05609-1001
p (802) 828-5500
Pronouns: she/her/hers
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STATE OF VERMONT 


OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL 


109 STATE STREET 


MONTPELIER, VT 


05609-1001 


 


May 11, 2022 


 


Via email: ablutstein@americarisingllc.com  


 


Re: Public Records Request 


 


Dear Mr. Blutstein: 


 


We have received your request made pursuant to Vermont’s Public Records Act, 1 V.S.A 


§§ 315-320, and dated May 6, 2022. You asked for the “employment application and resume of 


Rory Thibault” and for Attorney General Office records “indicating Mr. Thibault’s salary.” 


  


Mr. Thibault’s job application and resume provided to the AGO as part of his job 


application are exempt from public disclosure pursuant to 1 V.S.A. § 317(c)(7) and are therefore 


withheld. This is consistent with State of Vermont Personnel Policy 5.4 regarding Personnel 


Records available at: 


https://humanresources.vermont.gov/sites/humanresources/files/documents/Labor_Relations_Pol


icy_EEO/Policy_Procedure_Manual/Number_5.4_PERSONNEL_RECORDS.pdf.  


 


As you know from prior correspondence, salaries for Vermont state employees are online 


at: https://data.vermont.gov/widgets/jgqy-2smf. The AGO is not the custodian of employee 


salary histories. As a courtesy, our understanding is that Mr. Thibault’s salary as an Assistant 


Attorney General in the fall of 2017 was $75,004.80. To the extent you seek official information 


related to Mr. Thibault’s salary history, we recommend you contact the Vermont Department of 


Human Resources at: https://humanresources.vermont.gov/data/public-records.  


 


 If you feel records have been withheld in error, you may appeal to Deputy Attorney 


General Joshua Diamond.  


 


Sincerely, 


 


  


Sarah E.B. London 


Chief Assistant Attorney General 
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STATE OF VERMONT 

OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL 
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MONTPELIER, VT 

05609-1001 

 

May 11, 2022 

 

Via email: ablutstein@americarisingllc.com  

 

Re: Public Records Request 

 

Dear Mr. Blutstein: 

 

We have received your request made pursuant to Vermont’s Public Records Act, 1 V.S.A 

§§ 315-320, and dated May 6, 2022. You asked for the “employment application and resume of 

Rory Thibault” and for Attorney General Office records “indicating Mr. Thibault’s salary.” 

  

Mr. Thibault’s job application and resume provided to the AGO as part of his job 

application are exempt from public disclosure pursuant to 1 V.S.A. § 317(c)(7) and are therefore 

withheld. This is consistent with State of Vermont Personnel Policy 5.4 regarding Personnel 

Records available at: 

https://humanresources.vermont.gov/sites/humanresources/files/documents/Labor_Relations_Pol

icy_EEO/Policy_Procedure_Manual/Number_5.4_PERSONNEL_RECORDS.pdf.  

 

As you know from prior correspondence, salaries for Vermont state employees are online 

at: https://data.vermont.gov/widgets/jgqy-2smf. The AGO is not the custodian of employee 

salary histories. As a courtesy, our understanding is that Mr. Thibault’s salary as an Assistant 

Attorney General in the fall of 2017 was $75,004.80. To the extent you seek official information 

related to Mr. Thibault’s salary history, we recommend you contact the Vermont Department of 

Human Resources at: https://humanresources.vermont.gov/data/public-records.  

 

 If you feel records have been withheld in error, you may appeal to Deputy Attorney 

General Joshua Diamond.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

  

Sarah E.B. London 

Chief Assistant Attorney General 
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